
AGENDA 
West Virginia State University Board of Governors 

Executive Committee 
103 Ferrell Hall 
August 12, 2014 

2:30 p.m. 
Agenda 

 
 

1. Call to Order and Roll Call – Committee Chair Tom Susman, presiding 
 

2. Verification of Appropriate Notice of Public Meeting   Action  2 
 

3. Review and Approval of the Agenda     Action  1 
 

4. Review and Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes   Action  3 
 

5. Approval of Utility Easement for Athletic Complex   Action  5 
 

6. Fiscal Year 2015 BOG Budget Report     Information 9 
 

7. Fall 2014 Enrollment Preliminary Report     Verbal 
 

8. Overview of Dedication and Ribbon Cutting Ceremony      Verbal 
 

9. Adjournment 
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West Virginia State University Board of Governors 
Executive Committee 

Erickson Alumni Center, Grand Hall 
January 22, 2014 

Minutes 
 
1. Call to Order and Roll Call 

Chair Susman called the meeting of the West Virginia State University Board of 
Governors Executive Committee to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Present:  Dr. Smith, Mrs. Jarvis, Mr. Konstanty, Mr. Lipscomb, Dr. Thralls, and Mr. 
Williams.  Members of the faculty, staff, and administration were also present. 
 

2. Verification of Appropriate Notification of Public Meeting 
Mr. Williams motioned to verify the appropriate notification of the meeting, and Dr. 
Smith seconded the motion; motion carried.  

 
3. Review and Approval of Meeting Agenda 

Dr. Smith motioned to approve the agenda as presented, and Mr. Williams seconded the 
motion; motion carried. 

 
4. University Recommendations and Reports 

Item 4.1:  Chair Susman said the purpose of the meeting is to address proposed revisions 
to BOG Policy #36, which relates to University events in certain campus facilities.  The 
policy currently allows the service of alcohol at catered events in the Erickson Alumni 
Center, President’s House, and Capitol Theater.  Chair Susman said the Executive 
Committee would like to recommend an adjustment to this policy for special catered 
events in the James C. Wilson University Union and the nearly-completed Convocation 
Center of Fleming Hall.  He said this is a catering change and not a comprehensive 
change to the alcohol regulation on campus.  Alcohol would be allowed in these two 
additional facilities only with the following guidelines:  
 
(1) A majority of event attendees must be non-students of legal drinking age, and 

attendees who are not of legal age will not be served alcohol; 
(2) Catering staff must be at least 18 years old and have proper training in all 

applicable laws and regulations regarding the service of alcoholic beverages; and 
(3) Food and non-alcoholic refreshments will be provided in addition to alcoholic 

beverages. 
 
Chair Susman said if the full Board adopts the revisions during its meeting on January 23, 
2014, there would be a 30-day comment period for the policy.  A special meeting would 
be held after the comment period ends to review comments and consider final approval.  
He asked Mrs. Schumaker to explain the requirements of the West Virginia Alcohol 
Beverage Control (ABC) Administration.  Mr. Konstanty and a partner in his law firm 
assisted with the policy revisions to ensure that the University remained in compliance 
with state laws.  Chair Susman said the President would designate an individual to 
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approve each event that would serve alcohol.  The contracted caterer would be required 
to have a liquor license and provide the alcohol served at the approved events.   
 
Dr. Thralls said he feels the University must be certain there is good intent for revising 
the policy.  Mrs. Schumaker said the reason for the request to revise this policy to include 
these two particular buildings is that they are capable of accommodating large groups, 
and the ability to serve alcohol would help increase rentals of the event spaces. Also, 
even though the caterer would be responsible as the holder of the liquor license, the 
University would monitor the events.   
 
Mrs. Schumaker said a majority of public higher education institutions in the state 
prohibit alcohol sales on their campuses, which is consistent with the University’s past 
and proposed policy.  It was noted that West Virginia University made a provision in 
their policy regarding alcohol being served at athletic events.  Mrs. Schumaker said 
WVSU is in a different position because the University has more rental space available 
than most other institutions its size and the change will provide a unique opportunity for 
us to rent space for events.   
 
Dr. Smith said she is pleased to know there would be an approval process for each event.  
She asked how revenue from the rentals would impact the budget.  Mrs. Schumaker said 
in terms of the Union, there is a debt service for the bond for rentals that must be paid and 
this is part of the bond.  Chair Susman said the University would also consult BRIM 
regarding the revised policy.   
 
Chair Susman called for a motion to adopt the proposed revisions.  Dr. Smith motioned 
for approval of the policy adjustment for recommendation to the full Board as part of the 
January 23, 2014 meeting, and Mr. Williams seconded the motion; motion carried. 

 
5. Adjournment 

Dr. Smith motioned to adjourn, and Mr. Williams seconded the motion; motion carried.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

L. Vincent Williams 
Secretary 

 
Approved: __________________________________ 
Tom Susman 
Chair 
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Agenda Item 5                                                                Action 
August 12, 2014 
 

Approval of Utility Easement for Athletic Complex 
 

As part of the Athletic Complex construction, which was previously approved by full the Board, 
Appalachian Power Company is requesting approval of an easement to provide electricity to the 
facility.  Based on information provided by Appalachian Power Company officials, the requested 
easement must be approved by the full Board.  Therefore, the easement is a matter before the 
Executive Committee, which shall make a recommendation to the full Board during the 
September 4, 2014 meeting, pending today’s consideration and possible approval. 
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Agenda Item 6                                                                Information 
August 12, 2014 
 

Fiscal Year 2015 BOG Budget Report 
 

NOTE: Material is still being developed and will be provided at the meeting.  
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